

Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

Councillor Reports – February 26, 2015

Christie Li – Science Rep

I was able to attend all SSMU-related meeting as well as SUS-related meetings.

General

February 12, 2015-SSMU Legislative Council

- I attended SSMU Legislative Council
- Issues discussed:
 - Presentation about the Sustainability Projects Fund Steward
 - ECOLE Project Referendum Question
 - Renewal of the SSMU Access Bursary Fund for 2015-2016 Academic Year
 - Procedures for the Upcoming Winter 2015 General Assembly
 - SSMU Opposition's to Deregulation and Increase Tuition
 - Winter GA
 - Time: Sunday March 15, 2015 at 11:30am
 - Location: Leacock building
 - Motion Writing Workshop with the Speaker of Council
 - Time: February 20, 2:30-5:00
 - Location: Blue Room (403)

1. February 12, 2015-Office Hours

• Status quo-Thursdays from 9:30-11:30

February 16 2015-SUS Executive Meeting

I attended SUS Executive Meeting

February 18, 2015- SUS General Council

- I attended SUS General Council
- New business discussed:
 - The creation of SUS SURA (Science Undergraduate Award) was approved
- We also sent out the survey for the PGSS joint council meeting Summit to all departmental council for feedback from our constituents

Ongoing

- Nominating Committee Meeting-February 27, 2015
 - Finalize CEO and DEO candidates for interview
- Service Review Committee
 - Meeting time to be determined
- Office hours-February 28, 2015
- SSMU Legislative Council SUS General Council: February 28, 2015



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

Zacheriah Houston – Science Rep

Faculty

Feb 16th - SUS Executive Committee

- General updates
- Discussed agenda for upcoming GC

SUS Office Hours (M 13:30-15:00)

2. SQ

Feb 18th – SUS General Council

1. Approved the motion to create the SUS SURA

SUS Constitutional Affairs Committee

- · Committee met Feb 10th, 17th
- Still frequently meeting with Speaker Dziadyk
- Current project: Finalizing the new General Council By-Laws
- Next project: Review of Electoral By-Laws

<u>SSMU</u>

SSMU Funding Committee

- Met Feb 10th, 17th
- Reviewed SF, FYCF, EF, ChF, GF, AF, CLF, CF

SSMU Board of Directors

SQ

General Assembly

• Submitted a request for SUS to include the GA in our upcoming listserv

David Benrimoh – Senate Caucus Rep

Senate:

Attended Senate meeting, asked questions re: budget

Mental Health Committee:

Put out listserv, attended meeting, worked on organizing how-to guides

MSS:



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

As part of GAAC, attended skype meeting re: planning for quebec lobby day; attended GAAC meeting

Accountability committee:

- Worked on accountability survey results
- Worked on Exec reviews (contacting execs, gathering information)

Rohan Sachal – Clubs Rep

Hope everyone did well on their midterms and if you still have some, good luck Funding committee: We went over about 40 pages of funding applications and finished! (YAY)

I will also be meeting with the VP Clubs and Services sometime this week and discuss more as to what I can do as a Clubs Representative.

Also, I do believe the election for my co-Clubs Representative is done and I will be looking forward to collaborating with him/her.

Kareem Ibrahim – Senate Caucus Rep

AUS – Faculty of Arts Council, SQ **SSMU**

- Sustainability Committee meeting weekly, submitting a plebiscite question in the upcoming referendum regarding what students and what sustainability roles will look like within SSMU (VP Sustainability vs. many staff vs. 1 full-time staff) – fun and surprising fact: VP Sustainability would be cheaper than the many sustainability staff we currently have!
- Accountability Committee doing surveys of councillors with their respective constituencies and also doing exec reviews
- Helping organize Disabilities Awareness Week with the OSD ongoing work
- Developing the UDL (Universal Design for Learning) pilot project applying to the SPF, developing the profile

Senate

- Committee on Senate Student Services Met last week, discussed funding issues with the OSD regarding recent changes in how funding for students with disabilities is distributed- there is a huge shortfall and we are trying to find ways to change this. Also discussed Innovation Fund timeline, applications will probably be due march 25th, with a turn-around time of 1 week
- Subcommittee on Persons with Disabilities SQ
- Committee on Enrolment and Student Affairs (CESA) meeting this week was cancelled



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

• Senate – at the February Senate, we discussed the wording of McGill's mission statement

ECOLE - collective meetings will be happening weekly on Mondays at 6PM!

- Board of Directors met this week
- Fee levy referendum is up and coming! AHHHH! YAY!
- Documenting this year's progress with other members of the collective

SEDE – working on the 10th Anniversary Launch; met with Seeds of Change and our newly hired Events and Programming Coordinator for the launch, Eden Haber, funding campaign to be launched in September with a goal of \$5000

QPIRG – Working on CURE (Community-University Research Exchange); we are running a fee levy this semester! Woohoo! This process has been very exciting and incredibly busying. Referendum period is Feb. 25th – March 2nd, please ask me if you have any questions, whatsoever!

Scott Conrad – Engineering Rep

- Débats; élections; résultats. J'ai assisté aux débats, j'ai promu les élections sur FB; j'ai félicité les membres nominés à Bluespub.
- J'aide à organiser le « Town Hall » pour informer les élèves sur les changements proposés aux lois fondamentales de l'AÉÉG.
 - EUS 2020 WOOOO!
- Heures de bureau : passés au bureau exécutif. Un élève m'a demandé des questions sur l'Assemblée Générale.
- Rien de grave s'est passé à la rencontre du conseil de l'AÉÉG.
- Pour le « self care challenge », j'ai dormi pendant 9h, 4 jours de suite :D. J'en parle avec tout le monde afin de les encourage de participer au défi par euxmême!
- Des pichets à Gerts pour 9\$???? J'informe tout le monde.
- Si tu as ris durant ce rapport, j'ai atteint mon but.

Vincent-Pierre Fullerton – Law Rep

En raison d'activités importantes ayant lieu à la Faculté de droit, je devrai m'absenter de cette réunion.

Information générale

Les choses vont bon train au Conseil de l'Association des étudiants en droit. Dans la même foulée que les efforts entrepris par le SSMU en matière de santé mentale, l'AÉD



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

a mis sur pied un Comité étudiant de santé mentale. Son mandat sera d'identifier des problématiques propres à la faculté de droit et de soumettre des recommandations à l'AÉD. Je siégerai sur ce comité.

L'AG de l'AÉUM commence à être publicisée dans les canaux de la faculté de droit

Nancy Zhang – Music Rep

MUSA:

-Music Formal (dress to impress) @6:30pm at Thomson House Ballroom on Fri, Mar 13th (open to all McGill students!)

-contacted Library Improvement Fund Coordinator regarding coverage for Music Library Special Fund

Interest Group Committee:

-couldn't attend due to prior conflicting commitments

Anikke Rioux – Engineering Rep

<u>Personal</u>

• I had to leave last council (Feb 12th) early due to my concussion. I also had to skip/leave early a few of my committee meetings.

EUS

- Elections happened; we now have our 2015-2016 executive!
- Forum on Accessibility and Universal Design in Engineering on Feb 23rd
- EUS 2020 Town Hall on Feb 26th; the EUS 2020 committee was created last year by the President Carlos Marin. There were 3 EUS 2020 committees: Governance, Space and External. Last year, the EUS 2020 Space proposed to create a Space fund for bigger projects, and was passed through referendum. This year, EUS 2020 Governance is proposing a new executive structure which will be a referendum question this semester! YAY moving forward!
- Departmental Nomination Period is happening
- Feb 13th: POWE (Promoting Opportunities for Women in Engineering) hosted a conference for high school girls (from schools around the city) encouraging girls to go into engineering. There was a design competition, lab tours, key note speaker and much much more! I volunteered early in the morning. Over 150 girls attended!
- Feb 9th: had council.
- Feb 23rd council: We will have four presentations : MESC (McGill Engineering Student Center) will be presenting on their use of EUS funds ; EUSF, EUS 2020



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

and Frosh/E-week. There are four motions: ratification of SSF purchases (student space fund), ratification of allocation of budget for Faculty Olympics, EUS Yearbook and ChESS SSF Capital Fund Application (I anticipate this is an application for the Chem Eng Common room no longer being a hallway; we're putting up a wall.)

Funding

- Feb 10th: I only stayed until 8 PM (basically until they had quorum without me) because aforementioned concussion. The funds reviewed were Green, Ambassador, Space and Equity.
- Feb 17th : We went through all the Campus Life and Club Fund applications and finished at 9PM... Must be a funding record!
- Feb 24th : we will be holding a meeting most-likely going over appeals, tabled applications, late applications, etc.

IGC

- Feb 11th : Rested for same reason as previously mentioned.
- Feb 18th : We had 3 appeals Women in Mining (20/30, rejected), War Child (extension of interim club status) and Canadian Liver Foundation Club (24/30). We had several Full Status applications: Advertising Club (given a 1 month extension to Interim Status to put on an event), F-word (24/30 approved), Women for Women International (28/30 approved), Parks Canada Club (25/30 approved), Powerlifting Club (24/30), Heart 4 Heart (27/30 approved) and GMCA (tabled → more information on undergrad benefits wanted). We had a few constitutional amendments: Women for Women International (creation of a new exec position- VP Awareness), Actuarial Student Society (exec positions and mandatory stuff), Franc Jeu (exec positions and mandatory stuff), Mauritian Student Society (Exec positions and mandatory stuff), Unicef (mandatory stuff & exec positions) and Power to change (name change; fun fact, they used to be called Crusade for Christ).
- Feb 25th: We have a meeting.

Steering

- Meeting on Feb 9th
- Meeting on Feb 23rd

Board of Directors

Meeting on Feb 12th; ratified council decisions. We also ratified new SSMU representative to the SSMU GA.

SSMU Daycare



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

• We will now be able to achieve quorum now that we have our 3rd SSMU Representative.

Other SSMU stuff

Joint PGSS-SSMU council on Feb 23rd. It is at the same time as EUS council. I guess I'm running from one to the other

Josh Chin – Medicine Rep

12-Feb-2015

Legislative council meeting (#10)

- Councillor report
 - Mention of MSS referendum questions (see below)

SSMU Steering Committee

09-Feb-2015

Steering committee meeting (#10)

SSMU Accountability Committee

10-Feb-2015

Accountability committee meeting

- Finalization of faculty association surveys
 - To be sent out shortly

17-Feb-2015

Accountability committee meeting

Finalization of SSMU executive reviews

• Responsibilities divided between committee members

18-Feb-2015

SSMU executive reviews

- Interview of Kathleen Bradley (VP Fops)

SSMU Nominating Committee (New!)

05-Feb-2015 to 22-Feb-2015

- Scheduling of upcoming meetings
- Review of candidates (by email)

MSS Executive Council



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

16-Feb-2015 to 22-Feb-2015

MSS referendum on two questions

- Motion Regarding Opposition to Bill 10
- Motion Regarding Opposition to Bill 20
- Announcement via listserv, Facebook, class announcements

MSS Conference and Initiative Fund (CIF) Committee SQ

Rebecca Medvedev – Nursing Rep

- Attended NUS council meeting on February 13th. I am in the process of planning a "career development" event for nursing students in conjunction with the NGSA and the Nursing Alumni Association. NUS council has finalized the changes to be put forth (and to be voted upon via referendum question) to our constitution.
- Held my weekly office hours on Fridays from 11:30-12:30 in the NUS office.

Yasmine Nadifi – PTOT Rep

February 12th: I organized the yoga class as part of occupational balance month. The event was sponsored by David's Tea, therefor I had to carry around campus the heavy thermos...

February 17th: I attended Banque National's lunch conference which is part of the sponsorship package in POTUS.

February 18th: I attended the Zumba class that I organized also as part of Occupational balance month.

Throughout the week, I worked on an email with basic info on health and self-care during midterms or any stressfull life events. As of today, students can participate to our contest where they show their way of incorporating good balance in their life. To participate, they have to post pictures on our facebook event.

POTUS has been contacted by the faculty of Law to have a kiosk at their advising day. So far, I have been looking for volunteers, but as everyone is on stage it is harder to coordinate and communicate. The organization of the PT/OT/SLP career fair is going well so far. I need to sign the contract for the ballroom booking. POTUS is currently reviewing its constitution and many important motions will be brought at tomorrow's meeting. We are planning on cutting down 5 positions as we have a high number of students sitting on our council. To raise funds for our graduation bal, we organized a raffle where the big prize was a 200\$ package at Lassman's photography.

**Tonight, we have a POTUS meeting where important decisions will be taken with regards to our constitution. I am planning on being late to the PGSS-SSMU meeting as I wish to attend our POTUS meeting.



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

Chloe Rourke – Senate Caucus Rep

Senate

- ESAC (Feb 10th)
 - Sub-committee of Academic Policy Committee (APC)
 - Policies must be approved at ESAC —>APC —-> Senate
 - Student Assessment Policy
 - Revisions to assessment policy were discussed, to continue at next ESAC meeting
 - Fall Reading Week
 - Survey is going to be conducted to gauge students interest in Fall Reading Week. Survey will include multiple scenarios and the costs/benefits of each. Concerns were raised over any scenario that shortened winter breaks, particularly since it impacts international students
 - Medical Notes
 - Agenda item was tabled to next meeting due to RVC fire
 - Presentations on the new Bystander Intervention Program (studentfacilitated workshops focusing on sexual violence prevention) and Degree Works (a pitch on an advising tool to help students manage their degree/program requirements)
- Caucus (Feb 10th)
 - Concerns raised re recent change in service provision from OSD
 - Many crucial Learning Supports no longer being offered, only basic legal requirement
- Meeting with Associate Dean of Students (Feb 13th)
 - Senator Greenspon and I met with Associate Dean of Students to further discuss revisions of Student Assessment Policy
 - We are proposing
 - 6.1.3.1 If a student does not write an in-term assessment for an excused or valid reason, then that student will not be forced to write a final examination worth more than 75% and an alternate option must be provided (to be discussed at next ESAC meeting)
- Meeting with Dean of Students (Feb 13th)
 - Senator Benrimoh and I met with Dean of Students to discuss problems with medical notes (when a student is ill, must submit a doctor's note to defer a midterm)
 - Policy is being proposed that will attempt to standardize the process



Office of the Speaker

Bureau de Président du Conseil

- Intention is to harmonize differential outcomes and to maintain student confidentiality
- Will know more after next ESAC meeting
- Some form of self-report process is unlikely has been met with strong resistance from Faculty in the past
- Meeting with Jana Luker (Executive Director of Student Services) and Director of Office for Students w/ Disabilities (Feb 16th)
 - Discussed concerns raised regarding OSD
 - Director explained the challenges facing the service same amount of staff as 4 years ago but number of students registered has increased drastically
 - Most of staff is dedicated to first-time appointments to ensure basic legal requirements are being met, process has been streamlined as much as possible
 - Québec government has allocated a huge amount of money to students with disabilities (especially for "besoins emergents")
 - In past there has been \$750,000 allocated, OSD bids on behalf of McGill for a portion
 - Now government has allocated 7.5 million McGill is receiving approximately 1.2 million to be used for students with disabilities - to be given centrally to the University
 - A significant portion of OSD's budget came from its bid on the \$750,000, in June they will no longer be receiving that money
 - As of now, we do not know how this money will be allocated by the University and what portion will be allocated to OSD
 - Highly recommend reading this Daily article: http://www.mcgilldaily.com/2015/02/mcgill-disability-services-fundinguncertain-new-grant-model/
- Meeting with VP University Affairs (Feb 16th)
 - Debrief re OSD
- <u>Caucus (Feb 16th)</u>
 - Senator candidates were invited!
 - Reviewed Senate Docs
 - Update re Medical Notes and OSD
- Senate (Feb 18th)
 - My suggestion of adding "accessibility" to be one of McGill's principles was lost admist an extended discussion on whether "academic freedom



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

and responsibility" should be listed as one of McGill's principles, the word responsibility was very controversial

- Response to the University's strategy towards mental health on campushttp://www.mcgill.ca/senate/files/senate/question_regarding_panuniversity_mental_health_with_response.pdf
- Provost gave presentation about budget
 - Stated that deferred maintenance problem (ie our buildings are too old) is too severe to ignore, money will come out of operating budget
 - Budget cuts + deferred maintenance = not great
- Asked a question regarding the allocation of the government grant for students with disabilities. Provost confirmed that if money is given to the University earmarked for a specific purpose it cannot be used for other things.
- Meeting with Director of Scholarships & Student Aid (Feb 19th)
 - o Discussed financial accessibility challenges facing students
 - Scholarships & Student Aid offer a lot of great services and workshops (ie budgeting, debt management, credit, etc) and are really interested in partnering with faculty associations and student groups to increase their outreach
 - Our bursary program has grown significantly over past years (partly due to increases in tuition and due to the University's, students' and donors' commitments)
- <u>Committee on Student Services (Feb 20th)</u>
 - Presentation from Director of OSD
 - Discussed critical challenges facing the service and impact its having on service provision (ie understaffed and underfunded)
 - Discussed government grant given to University for students with disabilities
 - Innovation Fund
 - Timelines set, applications are now open
 - Directors of Student Services can apply for funding for larger projects (>\$5000) - must contribute to the mission statement of a Student Services unit(s)
 - Brief discussion on Medical Notes, tabled to next meeting
- Know Your Rights Campaign Meeting (Feb 20th)
 - Discussed ESAC, meeting with Associate Dean and proposed 6.1.3.1 and other revisions to Student Assessment Policy and website content and promotion/launch



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

- <u>Student Grievances</u> SQ
- <u>Counselling & Tutoring Committees</u>

Faculty (Arts & Science)

- Arts & Science Assembly (Feb 10th)
- <u>Office Hours</u>: Monday 1:30-2:30pm in Leacock 114-B (come visit me!!!!), or by appointment (artscisenator@ssmu.mcgill.ca)

SSMU

- Community Engagement Committee (Feb 10th)
 - Debrief meeting after Community Engagement Mixers
 - Feb 17th meeting cancelled
- Legislative Assembly (Feb 12th)
- Mental Health Committee (Feb 13th)
 - Update re Medical notes
 - Shared the mental health accommodation survey results
 - Will summarize into a report, combined with notes from SSMU's accommodation forum
 - Talked about encouraging professors to have a blurb re Mental Health on their syllabi (particularly first year classes)
 - Healthy McGill has a blurb
 - Feb 20th meeting cancelled

Can be contacted at artscisenator@ssmu.mcgill.ca

Omar El-Sharawy – Science Rep

SSMU:

Attended Steering Committee

SUS:

- Attended Office hours
- Met with 5 potential candidates to give them more information about my position for next year
- Attended SUS exec meeting
- Attended SUS GC

Alexander Kpeglo-Hennessy – Arts Rep



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

AUS:

- The AUS will be holding a speaker panel on March 26th from 5pm-7pm with three current or former members of the Canadian Public Service in Stewart Bio S1/3.
- · FAC: SQ
- · CSA: Met last Tuesday
 - o Discussed the new course equivalency database, early alert system, new services for students, and hub system
 - o A discussion on mental health got tabled
 - o They've added another meeting on March 17th
- Teaching Awards/Valedictorian Selection: SQ

SSMU

- By-Law Review: Missed it to attend Conversation with Fortier/Senate Caucus
- · Student Engagement: SQ

Patrick Dunbar-Lavoie – Arts Rep

SSMU

- Building Committee completed my epic couch-cleaning task
- Library Improvement Fund Committee looking at feasible upcoming projects
- External Affairs joined committee this month. Refusons-l'austeritié summit was interesting. First major union strike will be May 1st
- Club Hub Committee SQ

AUS

- Committee for Student Affairs missed last meeting. See Alex Kplego-Hennessy's report for updates.
- Council Alex's birthday; agreed to bring fee increase to Arctic studies, African Studies and QPIRG fee increases to referendum

Senate

• Subcommittee for the Office for Students with Disabilities – SQ

Misc.

 Pizza and beer (or non-alcoholic beverages!) at Gerts – due to our inability to acquire a room for a wine and cheese, we'll be having a Gerts night before the GA

Deven Sanon – Management Rep



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

- The MUS executive VPs were decided after 21 interviews this past week.
- They are as follows: VP Events: Andrew Just VP Communications: Wendelina Lai VP Corporate Relations: Michael Fishman VP Conferences & Competitions: Rachel Burk VP Internal: Elizabeth Emerson VP Academic: Aarushi Kumar VP Finance: Matthew Schryver
- The new VPs then went on retreat with the current VPs this past weekend to work on the portfolios for next year and the upcoming MUS involvement package.
- We are pleased to announce that we have *four* women on the executive council for next year. There was a lot of criticism of the MUS that we had no women VPs this year so it's good to see this happen and prove that such an idea is wrong.
- The Desautels Management Leadership Seminar is coming up, and the MUS's conference for first years that also gives them that first introduction to case
- The MUS's F**k Valentine's concert went very well, with no major problems or complaints.
- A new round of interviews for our new Dean has started.

Lola Baraldi – Arts Rep

Office Hours: Tuesdays & Thursdays, 11:30-2:30

Committees

- ACE: embrACE volunteer week March $18^{th} 24^{th}$
- Ethical Business Practices Committee: circulating a survey to collect information about AUS departmental suppliers. Conducting research on the partners of the AUS app
- SSPN: Faculty Olympics
- Mobilization committee: SQ
- External Affairs: SQ



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

- AUS x SUS Grad Ball: March 21st, sign up here http://gradball.sus.mcgill.ca/ Collaborations
- 3. Bianca Tétrault: Bringing in the Bystander endorsed & promoted by the AUS
- 4.Ecole:
- o panel last Friday on environmental racism
- o endorsed at AUS council (similar motion as the SUS one)
- 2. TedxMcGill: in contact with 2011 organizers
- 3. Hip Hop Week: collaborating on local showcase Wednesday night, tying it into embrACE
- 4. DivestMcGill motion for AUS Council tabled due to lengthy agenda AUS Council Feb 18th – all of these were passed
- a. Motion to Approve AUIF Allocations
- b. Motion to Amend the Electoral Bylaws
- c. Motion regarding the Arctic Studies Fee (Presented by representatives from the Arctic Program)
- d. Motion regarding the CFSIA Fee (Presented by representatives from CFSIA)
- e. Motion regarding AUS Support of Education Community Living Environment (ECOLE) Inc.
- f. Motion regarding Support of Becoming an Active Bystander Program
- g. Question regarding Strengthening the Mandate of EPIC
- h. Question regarding AUS Equity Committee
- i. Motion supporting QPIRG Winter Referendum



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

5.AUS Elections Nomination Period: March 9th-15th

Eddie Lin – Arts Rep

>SSMU

Feb 20: Met with Operations Management Committee

>AUS

Feb 18: AUS Council

- a. Motion to Approve AUIF Allocations **Passed**
- b. Motion to Amend the Electoral Bylaws **Passed**
- c. Motion regarding the Arctic Studies Fee (Presented by representatives from the Arctic Program) **Passed**
- d. Motion regarding the CFSIA Fee (Presented by representatives from CFSIA) **Passed**
- e. Motion regarding AUS Support of Education Community Living Environment (ECOLE) Inc. **Passed**
- f. Motion regarding Support of Becoming an Active Bystander Program **Passed**
- g. Question regarding Strengthening the Mandate of EPIC **Passed**
- h. Question regarding AUS Equity Committee **Passed**

Feb 19: Met with international student commission to lay out the event plan for the rest of the year

Rachel Weaver – Services Rep

I am currently researching ways to engage services and the best approaches to meet their needs.

Services Review Committee

We met last week, but were unable to make decisions as we did not have quorum. I hope to reconvene very soon so that we can pass several outstanding constitutions.

Accountability Committee

Has met twice in the past two weeks, we are currently continuing to do research and finishing up our Exec Reports.

Lexi Michaud – FYC Rep

FYC:



Office of the Speaker Bureau de Président du Conseil

We have signed a contract for our first event and are starting to design tickets. FEARC and Basic are also going to sell tickets for us. We are working to find a location within our budget for the formal which we are organizing with IRC.

Community Engagement Committee:

We are working on the Community Engagement Awards at the moment (creating applications, advertising them) as well as starting to organize Hip-Hop week. There was no meeting last week.

Nominating Committee:

Starting selection process for CEO and DEO.

Niall Carolan – Management Rep

Since last council The MUS has chosen its Vice Presidents, as follows: Matt S. VP Finance Andrew J. VP Events\ Micheal F. VP CR Wendy L. VP Communications Elizabeth E. VP Internal Rachel B. VP C&C Arushi K. VP Academic All else remains status quo

Romeo Bidar – Social Work Rep

- Attended Social Work school equity committee
- Attending SWSA meeting
- Planning activity session for social work students
- Unfortunately missed the PGSS-SSMU Joint Council Meeting because